
Sub Committee Notes to the Cycling Advisory 
Committee November 3, 2015 5 – 6:10 pm Committee Room 3 

Present:  Diane Szoller, Jason Jordan, Maureen Zunti, and William Pol 

1. Cycling Awards Program: 
• We discussed the awards program and are putting forward a recommendation for 

adoption by the CAC asking that the award be included in the Mayors New Years list of 
people in the community.   

• Diane and Jason are seeking input and direction from the CAC to proceed to discuss the 
easiest and most effective way for a supporter of the bicycle community to be 
recognized once per year for their efforts.   

• Diane has been liaising with staff to discuss possible approaches.   
 

2. Budget items for 2016:  
• It was assumed the CAC would receive $1500 to support the work of the committee 

and committee members to advance cycling in London;  
• The committee suggested that increments of $300 - $500  be made to 5 – 3 

activities 

Possible investments Include; 

• Providing partial support for attending a cycling focused conference 
• Partnering with other cycling and health promotion organizations OPPI, Health Unit, 

In Motion, to bring a speaker to a shared event to generate excitement for popular 
cycling events such as the cycling festivals in Montreal., the Director of Velo Quebec.   

• Supporting CAC member education and knowledge through a tour of cycling 
infrastructure in Toronto\Ottawa\another GTA municipality with a strong cycling 
culture to generate ideas for programs, infrastructure and policies.  

• Support to cycling education activities 
 

3. Urban Design and Downtown Design Manual review and comments by CAC.  No action taken.  
• Request that our secretary recirculate the documents requesting comments at our 

next meeting.  
 

4. Mode Share for Cycling in London  
• In the City's Official Plan the actual for cycling is 0.5% 2002 actual and 2% target for 

2024.  In the Smart Moves document cycling is so small that it is lumped in with walking 
"today" 9% 2030 target of 15% city wide.   

• The Committee contacted the consultants Dave McLaughlin from MMM asking how do 
we break this out the pedestrian\cycling combination to establish a realistic capital 
budget request to Council? Comments may inform our budget request.   

• The committee is currently supporting a minimum 2% capital budget allocation in 
keeping with the Official Plan policies target of 2% to 2024.   

Draft Recommendations prepared by William Pol 


